Tillandsia ‘Eureka’ from an article  by Derek Butcher in Bromeletter34(3):12. 1996

I was not in my bath tub when I had this great inspiration but feel I should still share it with you.

It all started with my getting correspondence from Renate Ehlers regarding a plant that had been collected in Minas Gerais, Brazil which was neither a Tillandsia pohliana nor a T.  recurvifolia (alias meridionalis) . You could roughly call it a T. pohliana with pink floral bracts or a T. recurvifolia with totally lepidote pink floral bracts. In any case it looks like this could be another new species named by Renate. Namely T. minasgeraisensis BUT that's another story.

This surge of interest in these pretty Brazilian Tillandsias with white petals had me resurrecting the  T. ‘Bergeranthus’ problem (see Bromeletter Sept/Oct 1994 page 14 where I reported having got a plant from Margaret Paterson in Queensland with this name.) and out came the photographs. I had just flowered a plant called T. aeranthos obtained from an Adelaidean but originally from  Queensland, and from thence unknown. Could there be a link between these names, because the plant itself & the leaf structure are reminiscent of either T. bergeri or T. aeranthos. Here the similarity ends because I felt that the T. ‘Bergeranthus’ inflorescence looked like a depauperate T. stricta with white petals and the latest T. aeranthos looked like a T. recurvifolia! In comparing the detail on the worksheets I had written up on both plants I was convinced they were the same.

I know there has been hybridizing in Queensland as early as the mid 1970’s between T. stricta and  T. recurvifolia (and vice versa) and there have been similar happenings in the U.S.A. with T. ‘Houston’.

It is inherently dangerous to continue the labelling with T. bergeranthus? or T. aeranthos? and I suggest we call both these plants with "aeranthos" type leaves T. ‘Eureka’. Now this name does suggest a solution has been found and it also has "stockade" links with the Australian hybrid  T. ‘Southern Cross’. By the way, whenever I'm after a name  I always ask the spouse and you can thank Margaret for this one!
